
Principal's Message on 09/08

Good Evening SFES Families,

Thank you for a great week two and for attending Back to School Night. Thank you to all the
families that were able to come out and play & watch our annual kickball game! Please take a
moment to provide us with feedback about your experience at Back to School Night,
https://forms.gle/ufmBYtfndHk2n5d19.

I want to take this opportunity to share a few reminders for when parents/ caregivers visit the
building.

● Please buzz the front door to be let into the building. We have asked staff not to open
doors for anyone and we are asking you to do the same when you are visiting the
building.

● If you are coming in for a meeting, a classroom event, etc… you must come through the
main office and be signed in through our Visitor Management System.

● If you are dropping off your child, please walk them into the main office and sign them
in.

● If you are picking-up your child, please come to the office with your license or
identification to sign them out.

New: Fall Testing
Students will participate in a variety of beginning year testing during the month of September.
There is no need to study or prepare for these tests, but it would be helpful to ensure that all
students receive a full night’s sleep and a good breakfast, and arrive at school by 8:50 for the
month of September to support their focus!

● Grades 3-5: MAP R (reading) – week of 9/9
● Grades K-5: MAP M (math) – week of 9/16
● Grades K-2: DIBELS (reading)- month of September within classrooms during

instruction
If you have any questions, or if your child will be missing any days in September, please contact
your child’s teacher.

New: Safety Drills on 09/16
On Monday, September 16th, we will be conducting a fire drill (weather permitting) as
well as a shelter and lockdown drills. The purpose of this is to practice with students
what happens in the event of an emergency. We will conduct more drills throughout the
year to ensure they know what to do. Please talk with your children about this and let us
know if you have any questions!

https://forms.gle/ufmBYtfndHk2n5d19


Free and Reduced Meals (FARMS) Applications Are Now Open
Every year, students must apply and be approved to receive FREE breakfast and/or lunch. The
Division of Food and Nutrition Services (DFNS) is excited to provide regular meal services
during the 2024-2025 school year.

● Students in Maryland who qualify for reduced-price meals will not be charged for meals!
Breakfast: Regular Price: $1.30; Reduced Price: No Cost, Lunch: Regular Price: $2.55,
Reduced Price: No Cost

● Apply before school starts. One application covers the entire HOUSEHOLD.
Translations in other languages are available through the online application.

● Apply now at https://www.myschoolapps.com/
● Here is a video about how to apply:

○ English Video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TJUapGLarBo
○ Video en Español: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dsdCrtCIFJc&t=4s

Volunteers Needed to Support Our PTA
We need volunteers to chair many of our PTA sponsored events this year. Please visit our
Committee/Volunteers site.

Below is a tentative listing of our events for the year, but we need your help! We need chairs and
volunteers to organize and execute our events. Without your help, we simply cannot offer the
beloved events that our students look forward to.

● Please send an email to info@sfespta.org to chair an event or non-event.
You will have the support of the PTA board to assist you every step of the way!

● Event Chairs Needed!
○ Trunk or Treat
○ Grandparents Day
○ Spelling Bee
○ Heritage Night
○ Geography Bee
○ Pastries with Parents
○ STEM Fair

Non-event Chairs Needed!

● Communications - Communications are critical in seeking event volunteers and keeping
our Stallion families informed of upcoming events and opportunities. We are specifically
looking for someone to manage our membership email listing and monthly newsletter.

● Yearbook - The Stallion yearbook is a treasure each year to our students and a hot
commodity. The PTA needs a yearbook coordinator starting at the beginning of the year.
Much of the yearbook work is done at home at a time that's convenient.

https://www.myschoolapps.com/
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DTJUapGLarBo&data=02%7C01%7CLaura_A_Hayslett%40mcpsmd.org%7Cefc650d0e5aa473a9e8108d84e7e8ffa%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C1%7C0%7C637345652773755664&sdata=OWaXciqevX0k9dKqLF5DomCVppg4zNrEc4BbuJ8vc9c%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DdsdCrtCIFJc%26t%3D4s&data=02%7C01%7CLaura_A_Hayslett%40mcpsmd.org%7Cefc650d0e5aa473a9e8108d84e7e8ffa%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C1%7C0%7C637345652773735675&sdata=sC7oskv27Hn8TSap2MfYbpZi0gPhAO3IZUePgjP6yLI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.sfespta.org%2Fcommitteesvolunteer&data=05%7C02%7CMichelle_L_Fortune%40mcpsmd.org%7Ce278173a17b34f25030808dcbb1fb8cb%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C0%7C638590992121303506%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2BgHKHn2i8DAcV0VjJUct3mykQW3FO2D9WBuTNMs1X7I%3D&reserved=0
mailto:info@sfespta.org


● Photography - We need photographers to attend PTA and school events throughout the
year to take pictures for our yearbook.

● Spirit Wear - This is a creative role in that you get to help the PTA design and restock
our in-person spirit wear. New ideas are always welcome to help our Stallions stride with
pride!

● Teacher Appreciation-We need a coordinator for those times where we show our
teachers and staff how much they are appreciated. Coordinating breakfast and lunches
throughout the year.

Key Dates:
● Tuesday, September 10th- K - 2 School Meet Up/ Assembly
● Friday, September 14th- 3-5 School Meet Up/ Assembly and Hispanic Heritage Month

Begins

With Gratitude,

Mrs. Fortune


